Minutes of the Tarrant Hinton Parish Council meeting held in the Village Hall at 7.00pm on Friday 18th September 2015
Present: M Nathan, H. Fildes, A.J. Reynolds, D. Watt, C.Hannam and 10 members of the public. 

Apologies: Councillor Croney, Councillor Skipwith, Mr R Ellis, Mrs E. Nathan.  
Minutes of the meeting of 28th  May 2015 were approved and signed.

1/2/15 Matters Arising:

All covered in the agenda. 

2/2/15 Finance:
a) At 18/9/2015 the balance at the bank was £476.52. Since the last meeting the only payment had been as follows: £45.82 to DAPTC subscription. 

 b) After several emails and a telephone call BDO (external auditors) had 
accepted that the Council satisfied the requirements of “The Intermediate 
Review Questionnaire”. The signed Annual Review would be returned in the 
next two weeks. 

c) The “Smaller Authorities (Transparency Requirements) England requires a 
Parish Council Website on which all expenditure in excess of £100, agendas, 
minutes, annual accounts, governance statement, internal audit report, list of 
councillors and their responsibilities and Parish Council assets will be 
reported. The Clerk would contact HugoFox.com (as recommended by 
DAPTC) to create a suitable website. The only initial costs would be approx £5 
to register a domain. It was noted that HMG did not consider that this code 
would place a significant burden on these authorities!
3/2/15 Planning:
 No  planning applications had been received since the last meeting:  
The application for a stable block for Apple Cottage (submitted in February 
2015) was still in discussion. It was hoped that  as  a result of the meeting with 
Councillor Skipwith and NDDC on Tuesday  September 15tth, outstanding 
issues had been resolved and that approval would be granted in early October.
.
 

.
 
4/2/15 Steam Fair:
a) Noise: As a result of predominately Northerly winds, there were no complaints about noise. 
b) Traffic:

1) Speed Limits. The reduction in the extent of the 50mph limit in the first week was agreed to be an improvement and should be retained.
  
2) Enforcement. There appeared to be no enforcement of the speed limit or the no overtaking restrictions throughout the implementation period. When a  resident  living on the A354 complained at the temporary police station about the speed of traffic past her house she was told the limit was purely advisory!


3) Road sweeping. and removal of mud from the verges was ineffective. There was mud on the roadway several days after the closure of the Fair.



4) Site Access. The new arrangements for parking appeared to work 
well. Generally the traffic moved steadily, although traffic from the Salisbury 
direction faced significant queues on 
Friday and Saturday evenings as a result 
of cars leaving the site. 



5) Temporary Lay-by. Once again the PC would ask for a temporary 
lay-by to be 
created opposite gates 4 and 5 to allow non Steam Fair traffic to 
pass the site more easily.



6) Cones.  Clearly suppliers did not understand where they were meant 
to be 
located. The Clearway ended at Northfield but the placing of cones 
continued for another half mile. As there is no footpath or verge, cones were 
placed in the road and the majority were damaged by vehicles.

c) Communications:



No problems were reported this year.

d) Travellers Site:


No problems this year. It was noted that a new Planning Application will 
be required for 2016. The Parish Council would support  a new application for 
2016 provided all existing conditions are included in the application.

e) Steam Fair Tickets:



1) Ticket donations. This year the village received 130 tickets. The PC 
decided that donations would go the the Salisbury Hospital “Stars Appeal”and 
a record £400 was raised.



2) Evening Access. It was reported that sometimes “free tickets” 
were not accepted as valid for access after 5pm.



3) Access. On Wednesday and Thursday the gate to the carpark nearst to   
the village was closed. As a result, residents who decided to walk to the site 
had to walk up the main road as there are  no footpaths beyond Littlefield 
Cottage. 

 
f) Village Benefits: 



The Meeting felt that the Village received little benefit from the 
disruption caused by the Great Dorset Steam Fair and that representatives of 
the PC should raise this with the GDSF management. It was recognised that the 
GDSF was a commercial business but the PC was surprised and disappointed 
that major projects like the new village hall had received no support .

g) Wash Up Meeting:


 9th October at 10.30,at  Nordon (NDDC). Councillors Andy Reynolds and Dave Watt would attend the meeting.
5/2/15 Speed Limits:


Little progress. It was reported that Dean Pearce's car had had the rear 
window broken, probably due to either being hit by a speeding vehicle or by 
stones being thrown up. 
6/2/15 Village Hall:



The third “double payment” would be made in November, leaving one 
final payment of £5,000 outstanding. Bookings have been maintained and with 
additional items like the food evenings, quiz, and the Christmas Fayre, it was 
hoped to pay off the whole loan four years ahead of  schedule.
7/2/15 Waste Disposal:



The Chairman itemised the five options put forward for the sitting of a  
new or expanded waste disposal and recycling facility around Blandford. He 
asked that residents should respond to the consultation as soon as possible. 
Details are available on “dorsetforyou”.
8/2/15 A.O.B:



None
9/2/15 Date of next Parish Council Meeting:


TBA -January 2016 
H.Fildes                       

Clerk                                                                             23 September 2015                                               

